Emailed to mmcquary@sandi.net on 12/31/15

Subject: Urgent Meeting Request

Dear Board President McQuary:

I would like to request an urgent meeting with you to discuss the SDUSD joint occupancy proposal at the Scripps Mesa Conference Center located in the Miramar Ranch North planning area of Scripps Ranch. We need to meet before Tuesday, January 5th as the SDUSD lease agreement approval with the Monarch Group is pending on the Board’s agenda for January 26, 2016.

The community was informed of the project the first week of December 2015 and there were many questions asked but not answered by the district or the developer. Those issues and concerns include:

· Sufficient community input
· Potential legal issues not yet resolved
· Lack of achieving the Vision 2020 goals
· Potential monetary gain for SDUSD questioned
The three Scripps Ranch community organizations - Miramar Ranch North Planning Committee, Scripps Ranch Planning Group and Scripps Ranch Civic Association - are scheduled to vote on recommendations on January 5th, 7th and 12th, respectively. There is vital information that needs to be provided so we can make an informed decision on the school district's project.

Several questions were provided to the district on December 8th and we have yet to receive any responses. Without the requested information, it is possible that the district will get unfavorable recommendations due to a lack of information. We would also like to ask you for a continuance of the January 26th board item regarding this issue.

Please contact me as soon as possible to schedule a short meeting.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely,

Lorayne Burley, Chair

Miramar Ranch North Planning Committee

mrnpcchair@scrippsranch.org

C: 858-652-9409

